
   

  
 

  

TO:  Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

 

FROM: Farid Dost, Senior Civil Engineer 

 

DATE: July 19, 2017  

 

SUBJECT: Public Safety Advisory Commission Report – 2nd Quarter 2017     

 
The Public Safety Advisory Commission (PSAC) is pleased to present this summary of 
activities and actions for this quarter. This report covers the months of April, May, and June 
2017. Listed below are the members of the Commission in the 2nd Quarter of 2017. 
 
Jay Stewart, Chairman 
Stephen Gregory, Vice Chairman 
Chris Hyland, Commissioner 
Valerie Sund, Commissioner 
Jerry Carlos, Commissioner 
 
During the second quarter of 2017, the Commission held two regular meetings. The 
meeting in June 2017 was canceled. Listed below are the presentations, the actions taken 
during the quarter, and future priorities. 
 

PRESENTATIONS:  

 Recognition of Public Safety Advisory Commissioner Sund 

 

ACTIONS TAKEN:  

 Transient Camp Enforcement Update (April): Code Enforcement presented a 
Power Point presentation on the level of effort, and the work done by the Code 
Enforcement throughout the City. Presentation included the debris and the waste 
left behind by the transients. The Commission unanimously carried to receive 
and file the report. 

 Senate Bill 821 (SB 821) Bicycle and Pedestrian Facilities Program Update 

(April): Engineering presented a Power Point presentation on the proposed 
potential location that the City will apply to for the SB 821 Grant for year 2017. 
Engineering requested a support letter from the Commission to be included in 
the Grant application.   

 Traffic Engineer Update (May): Commission was updated on the future 
Lakeshore Drive/Terra Cotta Traffic Signal, All way stops signs for the I-15 NB 
Offramps/Nichols Road intersection, and Gunnerson Street Paving.  In Addition, 
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the Commissioners were updated on the final seven (7) locations selected by the 
City to apply for the SB 821 Grant.  

 Streetlight Procedures Ordinance (May): Engineering presented a draft 
Streetlight Ordinance & Procedure (SOP), the intent of this SOP will be to 
explain and provide the purpose, policy, financial responsibility and the process 
on how any entity can request for streetlights. This ordinance will streamline the 
process for both the City staff and the public on the requirements and 
responsibilities needed for requesting streetlights.   

 

UPCOMING PRIORITIES:  

 Review Healthy LE related ordinances.  

 Joint Study Session with City Council. 

 Review and amendments to Lake Elsinore Municipal Code regarding the new BMX 
track planned at Serenity Park.  

 Review of parking restriction options for Main Street.  

 Review Crime-Free Multi-Housing Program and hotel related ordinances.  

 Review and examine ordinances related to special events. 

 Ongoing traffic related safety needs and calming techniques.  

 Distribute and promote a public safety-related community survey to gather input 
from the community.  

 Lighting needs and plans in the City, including streetlight requests.  

 Develop a Public Safety Recognition Program.  

 Pedestrian routes, sidewalks, and bus stop improvements. Includes review of 
sidewalk survey. 

 Actively promote the Commission as a place for the community to come to learn 
about public safety programs in and offered for our community.  

 

 

 


